

**Royal Green Jackets Regimental Association  
South East Kent Branch  
Committee Minutes  
For meeting 6th September 2012**

**Meeting open:** 1906 hours

**Present.** Glenn Ternant. Robert Newman. Tommy Love. Heather Love  
George Nash. James Barrett

**Apologies:** Steve Milson, Reg Longhurst

**Previous minutes** read through amendments made and proposed as read  
Jim Barrett seconded by Tommy Love and carried, these branch minutes will be emailed  
to our members

**Matters arising**

Chairman to ask NE branch for copy of funding letter to RGJRA

Raffle to be organised and donations welcomed on Branch meetings to increase revenue

Remembrance Day Wreath can't be printed for this year's parade but Jim Barrett to  
organise and act as liaison with Chairman.

**Treasurer's report**

Food £80

Raffle tickets £3:20

Safe box £9:97

Receipts £7:93

Cash In hand £206

Proposed by Secretary that £101 be spent on sundries items for the initial branch meeting  
Seconded George Nash, carried

**Web site managers' report:**

Nominal charge for website design will be free and am still negotiating with hosting server  
for site.

Membership cards design competition, all committee to bring to the next meeting a design  
for cards and best will be chosen.

## Events and branch functions meeting 2012

**November Remembrance.** This year we will have a token presence meeting at the Albert before parade, Dave Roman normally provides and lays wreath for RGJ, Chairman to chat with Dave Romans ( George Nash to pass number to chairman. , 2013 parade to be fully integrated and  
Chairman and Jim Barrett to liaise reference parade master and Town council or town sergeant

\***Christmas party** to be held on 7<sup>th</sup> December in the Bluebell, party organised by George Nash, Tommy Love and Jim Barrett

\*Tickets £10 per head

Advertise in the local press – Heather Love

### Proposals

None

### AOB

Tommy Love – After meeting closed there was some issues with rowdy guests having an aggressive verbal argument with other guests, we need to have a line included in our rules stating that responsibilities lye with the registered member, allocate security / watchers  
Chairman to get full report of issues for branch consideration

George Nash gave out his new mobile number: 07552722351

George also commented that the following would like to become members

Brian Farndell

Moffat Cook

Sid Hopgood

Fred Pontin

Spare joining forms given to executive committee members to distribute

Branch meeting 4th October 1900 hour's location TBC

Jim Barrett to look at legion and other locations

\*Jim Barrett is awaiting an answer for to use angling club as venue for all branch and committee meetings

Planned meetings:

Committee

27 September,

Branch

4 October,

\*The address is: Channel Angling Club  
14 Priory Road  
Dover  
Kent CT17 9RG

It was agreed that all meetings will be on a Thursday with functions ideally on Friday /or Saturday evening

Tommy Love asked about functions for next year Chairman replied that we should look to hold 2 functions, a Xmas and a summer function but that they should not be within a month of other branch or association functions, Executive committee to look at dates and also entertainment

Chairman and Heather Love to meet on the 6th October, Saturday to organise bank accounts

**Next committee meeting:** 27th September 1900 hours

**Meeting closed** 2020 hours

Note : Where there is an asterix (\*) next to an item it denotes that an item has been updated since the committee meeting took place.